PAGE  
- 2 -

Guidelines for the presentation of proposals

1
Introduction

1.1
These guidelines have been prepared by the ITU-R Secretariat for the submission of proposals to the forthcoming Regional Radiocommunication Conference (RRC-06).

1.2
Templates for the preparation of proposals are now available on the 
ITU-R webpage/Electronic facilities/Templates:

http://www.itu.int/ITU-R/information/e-facilities/templates/index.html
2
Guidelines for presentation

2.1
Member States should begin their proposals with a short summary of their views on each item. This should be followed by their detailed proposals. Each proposal should then be followed by a brief conclusion as to the reason for the proposal.
The following standards of presentation should be adhered to as far as possible.

2.3.1
Texts should be clearly typed in single spacing.

2.3.2 Proposals should be submitted to:

	
International Telecommunication Union

Radiocommunication Bureau

RRC-06 Secretariat/Office V.434

1211 GENEVA 20

Switzerland

Telephone: +41 22 730 5802

Fax: +41 22 730 6600

E-mail: brmail@itu.int


When possible, proposals should be submitted by e-mail or on diskette to the RRC-06 Secretariat at the aforementioned address. The ITU standard format is MS Word for Windows. 

3
Preparation of texts 

The Secretariat will annotate the individual proposals with index numbers composed as follows:

ABC/25/3

where ABC is the symbol of the country, author of the proposal (according to the Preface to the International Frequency List), 25 is the number of the document in which the proposal is published and 3 is the serial number of the proposal within that document.

Any proposals that are based on the text contained in the RRC-04 Report (“Resolutions of the First Session of the Regional Radiocommunication Conference for planning of the digital terrestrial broadcasting service in parts of Regions 1 and 3, in the frequency bands 174-230 MHz and 470-862 MHz”) should be taken from the following version as provided on the ITU-R website for the conference:

http://www.itu.int/md/meetingdoc.asp?type=sitems&lang=e&parent=R03-RRC.04-R-0001
Any proposals that are based on the text contained in Document RRC-06/5, Report of the Regulatory/Procedural Group to RRC-06, should be taken from the Conference webpage/Conference Documents/Documents.
Please note that significant portions of unchanged text should not be inserted into submitted proposals.  This text should simply be referenced.  If proposals are based on existing text that has been modified, the source text should be indicated and all additions/corrections/modifications should be revision marked in order to facilitate the required translations. 


Conclusion

The main purpose of these guidelines is to enhance the timely processing of proposals submitted by Member States and, thus, to facilitate the work of the Conference. These guidelines, if followed by Member States, will enable the Secretariat at ITU Headquarters to carry out its work in a more efficient and effective manner and avoid extra costs with respect to the budget of the Conference.

For all additional information, please contact the ITU-R Secretariat at the above-mentioned coordinates.
______________________

